Freedom of Information Act 2000 – Business Rates

Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
Under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 please can you provide me with the information in relation to business rates accounts in your area : (Please note : we are not requesting data of any companies that are a sole trader or an individual and only require information relating to Limited companies). 

(a) Addresses of all commercial properties that currently have a credit on their account above £1,000.


(b) The names and addresses of the ratepayer of the property referred to in (a)  if they are NOT a sole trader or individual.

(c) The amount by which the account is in credit

(d) The rating year that the credit arose

 

(e) The date the information was generated.

Answer:

For your information this letter constitutes a refusal notice under Section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because an exemption under Section 21 of the Act is being applied, namely the information is already in the public domain, i.e. the Council’s Website (Transparency and Open Data):

http://www.leicester.gov.uk/your-council/how-we-work/data-protection-and-foia/transparency-and-open-data


When on this page, scroll down to ‘Data downloads’.  Click on the ‘NNDR Credit’ link for the information you are seeking.  This file will be updated during mid October 2015.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance 
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
1st Floor, 16 New Walk
Leicester  
LE1 6UB
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

